
Honorary Alumni present scholarships totaling $10,000

May 20, 1965

Twenty scholarships, totaling $10,000, are being awarded to high school students by the Honorary Alumni of
the University of California, San Diego, Charles Catlin, president of the association, announced today.

The scholarships, which will cover at least total freshman fees, have been made possible through the fund-
raising activities of the Honorary Alumni and subsequent matching of funds by the University Board of Regents.

Two of the scholarships, presented in the name of former Mayor Charles Dail, have been given in honor of his
contributions to the University of California, particularly to the San Diego campus. According to Catlin, the Charles
Dail scholarships will be annual awards issued to the young man and woman who show the most exceptional
promise to the University. Miss Sue Stevens, San Diego, a student at Morse High School and Stephen Hill, San
Diego, a student at Will C. Crawford High School, received the current Charles Dail scholarships.

Several other scholarships were presented in the names of contributors to the Honorary Alumni scholarship
fund campaign. The students and their scholarships are:

Miss Sharon Bottles, Altadena (John Muir High School), the Catlin award.

John Mortimer, Ramona (Ramona High School), the Sentinel Savings and Loan Association award.

Steven McConnell, La Mesa (Helix High School), the Lykos and Goldhammer award.

Richard Green, Lakeside (El Capitan High School), the Goldhammer and Lykos award.

Gerald Heath, Lemon Grove (Mount Miguel High School), the Copley award.

Jack Sarno, Los Angeles (Venice High School), the San Diego Union award.

Miss Randallyn O'Brien, El Cajon (El Cajon Valley High School), the San Diego Evening Tribune award.

Miss Leslie Rye, Glendale (Herbert Hoover High School, Glendale), the Weaver Memorial award.

Another scholarship, the Driver award, will be presented at a later date.

Others receiving Honorary Alumni scholarships include: Arthur Ayers, San Diego (Hoover High School); Miss
Helen Beck, San Diego (Madison High School); Miss Mary Louise Denman, La Jolla (La Jolla High School);
Fenton Hanson, Pasadena (Pasadena High School); Mark Moore, Ft. Irwin, Barstow (Barstow Union High
School); and Miss Marion Ann Yanke, Campo (Mountain Empire High School).

In addition, scholarships have also been offered to: Miss Mary Chan, Chula Vista (San Diego High School);
Thomas De Chant, Spring Valley (Mount Miguel High School); Michael Payne, Chula Vista (Chula Vista High
School); and Robert Steed, Sacramento (Encina High School).



The Honorary Alumni of UCSD was formed in February 1964. The group consists of citizens interested in
contributing to the growth of the UCSD campus. One of their primary functions has been raising funds for the
establishment of freshmen scholarships.

Other officers of the Honorary Alumni are Stanley Myers, vice president; Tom Ham, treasurer; and Richard E.
Simensen, secretary.


